## Join us to discuss the impacts of the pause in construction at Euston Station: Your Voice Matters!

## Dear TRA members

We know that the pause in the construction at Euston will have a huge impact on the local area and will be a cause of concern for many of you. At this event we want to hear directly from you so you can tell us how the pause has affected / will affect you so that we can feed this back to HS2 and government.

Hopefully, you have received the save the date outlining that we are planning two meetings:

- A general meeting (21<sup>st</sup> June) will be a more universal update with discussion on issues created in local area. We would invite those that are less familiar with the information to join this meeting.
- A specialist meeting (22<sup>nd</sup> June) is designed for those who have some knowledge already, such as those who attend Euston Community Representative Group, and content will be tailored accordingly.

The event details are as follows:

- By invitation only
- Date: Wednesday 21st June (general) and Thursday 22nd June (specialist)
- Time: 6.15pm 8.30pm
- Location: Crowndale Centre, 218 Eversholt St, NW1 1BD

## To RSVP please:

- 1. Email CLT@camden.gov.uk by Friday 16th June 2023
- 2. Specify which session you are attending (specialist or generalist)
- 3. Specify if you are a resident or resident representing a community group or an organisation\*
- \* Please note that we can only cater for <u>one representative per community group or organisation.</u>

The agenda for the event will include discussions on the following:

- The HS2 Euston Pause
- Meanwhile uses around Euston
- Transportation of construction materials
- Camden's role in representing community concerns to HS2 Ltd.
- On our dedicated <u>Commonplace site</u> you can find additional information related to these topics, as well as leave comments and questions in advance of / following the event. The site will close on 17<sup>th</sup> July 2023.

If you are unable to attend the event, we still value your input and encourage you to share your thoughts via email or via our dedicated <a href="Commonplace site">Commonplace site</a>.

In appreciation of your time, we will be offering light refreshments and a £20 Love2Shop voucher to thank you for your participation.

During this event, we aim to foster an inclusive and respectful environment where all participants can express their opinions and concerns freely. We look forward to your active participation and a vibrant discussion at the community conversation to ensure the best outcomes for the local community around Euston.